Community Middle School Weekly Update

School Updates

- CMS Parent Newsletter April 2020
- **8th Grade T-Shirt Size Form:** The CMS PTSA would like to continue to supply T-shirts to our 8th graders this year as we send them off to high school. Please use this <u>Google Form</u> to indicate your child's name and size. If you have multiple 8th-grade children, you should complete separate forms for each child. Information on distribution will follow.
- **Calling all 8th graders:** Please check out your teachers' Google Classrooms for a new FlipGrid by Dr. Carter. She wants to hear about your advice to future and present Panthers, favorite CMS memory, and other life realizations.
- **Panther Pause Google Classroom:** TeamCommUNITY, our Panther Pause has its own Google Classroom. Check out wellness tips and resources as well as videos of our therapy dog, Jake.
- Check out the <u>Teacher and Staff Appreciation Padlet</u> put together by the CMS PTSA.

New Helpful Tips for #TeamCommUNITY:

- View the weekly <u>CMS PAWSITIVE NEWS</u>. If you also want to participate in the live challenges, don't forget to use this <u>Google form</u> to sign up! We love getting volunteers and it is so much fun!
- Looking to serve our local communities?
 - HomeFront is hosting a VIRTUAL Run/Walk for Hope. It has a 10K-5K-1 mile-even a dog walk option. Each family registers and comes out on June 7 to do the Run/Walk/Dog Walk on their own.
 - Make encouraging cards and gratitude signs for health care workers, grocery store workers, law enforcement, or emergency personnel.
 Remember to disinfect cards before dropping them off or sending them in the mail.
 - Share your musical talents with a nursing home and send the residents a video of you singing, playing an instrument or dancing.
 - Whatever you decide to do it will make someone's day.
- Follow @CASEL on Twitter or go to www.casel.org to see SEL (Social Emotional Learning) "tips of the day" to use SEL strategies at home.

- Try a new game, watch a movie, or throw a virtual party via a video chat platform to have fun and stay connected with family and friends.
- Continue to find ways to get physical activity in. Try doing a 5k in or around your own home. Home fitness instructor <u>Leslie Sansone</u> has many videos on YouTube to keep you fit during quarantine.
- **Google Classroom by Graduating Class**: Students are reminded, if they have not done so already, they should join the Google Classroom associated with their graduating class to ensure they are receiving important messages from their school counselor. If your son/daughter has not already joined and requires the classroom code, please have them email the school counselor.
- **WW-P Middle School May/June Office Hour Calendar**: The Middle School virtual "office hours" calendar may be viewed/downloaded here.
- **Spam Folder:** During this period of virtual/remote learning, our teachers will be reaching out via phone and email to students and parents. Please check your spam filters to ensure that emails sent from your child(ren)'s teachers are being directed to your inbox and not your spam folder.

Remote Learning Reminders

- Please remember that district devices and email accounts are only for school-related activities.
- If you or your child need assistance, please email CMS@ww-p.org. This email is being monitored during weekdays, from 9 a.m. 1 p.m.
- If your child is ill, please note it in Genesis as usual and there is no need to email your child's individual teachers. Please take care of yourself and your family.
- Students will be able to complete work on their own schedule and will have real-time access to teacher feedback during the "office hours" below.
- Students should follow teachers' instructions on their teachers' Google Classrooms.
- Students will receive feedback via Google Classroom (not on Genesis) from their teachers.
- Students should be sure to hit "Submit" when completing assignments via Google Classroom.
- Students should submit questions to teachers during the designated "office hours" period/day/time via Google Classroom or email their teachers directly.
- Teachers will check email, give feedback on assignments, and/or respond to students' comments and questions during designated "office hours" period/day/time.

- Teachers may participate in a Google Hangout with their students and students will have access to Google Hangout from 8:30 a.m.- 1:30 p.m. Monday through Friday.
- If your child is not following up on assignments, a staff member will contact you.

ATTENTION 8th GRADE STUDENTS:

- As part of your child's transition to 9th grade, a New Student Orientation will be held Thursday, Sept. 3, 2020, 10 a.m. - 12 p.m. for those entering High School North or High School South for the 2020-21 school year. Please save the date. Additional orientation details will be provided as the event nears. Be well and stay safe.
- Looking to play a 2020 fall sport in High School? Registration opens at 8 a.m.
 May 11, in Genesis. Click here for more information.

Athletics

• Check out the latest edition of the <u>WW-P Athletics newsletter</u> featuring highlights of some of our amazing senior spring athletes, fall registration and more.

District Updates

District Website | COVID-19 Information | Virtual/Remote Learning Website

Counseling and Wellness

- Absences: If your child is ill, please note it in Genesis as usual and there is no need to email your child's individual teachers. Please take care of yourself and your family.
- **Health Resources:** WW-P district nurses have pulled together <u>important health</u> <u>information</u> for families. Please check it out.
- Counseling and Wellness: The WW-P District Wellness Committee has created
 a website to promote the understanding that wellness is an active process of
 becoming aware of and making choices toward a healthy and fulfilling life.
 Students, families, and staff are encouraged to embed these self-care resources
 into their daily routine.

District Facilities

 Playground Equipment and Athletic Fields: All school playground equipment/athletic fields/courts/tracks/etc remain closed until further notice.

Food Services

- If your child(ren) receives food benefits, please check your email for instructions.
- If your financial situation has recently changed and you would like information on food benefits, please click here for details and to download the application.

Registration

 At this time, all student registration for incoming kindergarten students for the 2020-21 school year, as well as students moving into the WW-P Regional School District will be done by appointment and virtually until the district reopens.
 Please <u>click here</u> for more information and to begin the process.

State Information

- State of New Jersey: www.covid19.nj.gov has been created as the official COVID-19 information hub for the State of New Jersey. The website includes up-to-date information, services, where to find assistance, job opportunities, and more
- Remote Instruction Continues Through End of Academic Year: On May 4,
 Governor Murphy announced the closure of all school buildings through the end of the academic school year.
- A Program of Center for Food Action Hunger Free New Jersey: This
 non-profit organization is working with its partners to inform citizens of rapidly
 developing changes to address hunger during this crisis. For information and
 resources on programs such as NJ school meals, SNAP, WIC, and more, please
 visit the organization's website.

Teacher Communication

Parents have often used Genesis as a tool to monitor their child's progress.
 Our teachers realize that with this tool missing, there is a need for increased communication. Please trust that if your child is missing assignments or has not resubmitted an assignment that needed revision, the teacher will reach out to you. As always if you have specific questions about your child's

progress, please initiate contact. However, if you do not hear from your child's teacher, you can rest assured that all student work is submitted and meets the learning standards.

Technology

Broken Chromebook?: WW-P students with Chromebooks that are damaged or in need of repair should complete this <u>Google form</u> (students must log in to their Google account to access the form). Once the form has been completed, students or parents may bring the broken device to the front of High School North (90 Grovers Mill Rd., Plainsboro) on Tuesdays or Thursdays from 11 a.m. - 2 p.m.

Communications

WW-P uses SchoolMessenger as our <u>district communication tool</u>.
 SchoolMessenger integrates with Genesis. It is important to ensure that your contact information is up-to-date in Genesis so that you may receive emails/texts/calls from WW-P.

Virtual Community Events

Community groups and organizations are beginning to organize virtual events.
 Click here for some upcoming virtual activities.

West Windsor-Plainsboro Education Foundation

It's Teacher Appreciation Month! Show your appreciation to our heroic teachers
and staff for their phenomenal work during this unprecedented time with a STAR.
During the month of May, you can honor your child's teacher, guidance
counselor, principal, or a staff member who makes a difference in their life via
the <u>STAR Campaign</u>. Your donation helps fund grants that enrich your child's
education.

Board of Education Meeting

• Check out the upcoming <u>Board of Education Meeting</u> dates. Agenda and materials for Board meetings are published after 3:30 p.m. the Friday prior to the meeting.

Make sure to follow the district on WW-P's official social media pages.

<u>Twitter | Facebook | Instagram | LinkedIn | Youtube</u>